Sending Church: Riverdale Baptist Church, Flint, MI.
Sending Pastor: Cory Snyder

April Praise/Prayer Letter

Dear Ministry Partners,

April was a month overflowing with blessings in our deputation journey. As we travel
from church to church, connecting with believers across the country, we continue to
be overwhelmed by the love, encouragement, and generous support we receive from
God's people. Each encounter is a reminder that this journey is not about geography
—it’s about people. I’'m often brought back to a Missions Conference | attended as a
student while at Baptist Bible College, hosted by High Street Baptist Church. The
theme was, “It’s not about the place, but about the people.” That truth still resonates
deeply with us. Our calling is to view every corner of the world through the lens of
the gospel—and to carry the Good News to those who have yet to hear.

We began this month in Oklahoma, starting with Harvest Baptist Church in
Claremore. This church already held a special place in our hearts, as my brother- and
sister-in-law once served on staff there. Pastor Tim and Teresa welcomed us warmly
and cared for us so graciously. | had the opportunity to preach during the main
service while Brenna shared her testimony during Sunday School. We are honored to
have Harvest Baptist Church join us as partners in reaching the people of Nepal.

From there, we traveled to Owasso for the World Missions Conference at Friendship
Baptist Church. Pastor Linzy Slayden and the entire team at FBC went above and
beyond to make our time there unforgettable. From helping with vehicle needs to
arranging chiropractic care and blessing us with their generosity, they demonstrated
Christ's love in action. We are so grateful for their partnership in the gospel. While at
FBC, we were also blessed with a wonderful host family who cared for us so kindly
during our stay, and we are honored to now count them as dear friends.



The next two weeks were spent with our beloved home and sending church during
Palm Sunday and Easter. What a joy to worship with our church family and reflect on
the resurrection of our Savior! | am humbled by the reality that we serve the only true
Risen Savior—and even more so, that we are called to proclaim Him to the people of
Nepal, whom we deeply love. May the resurrection always compel us to boldly share
Christ in our communities and around the world.

As April came to a close, | had the privilege of visiting Ambassador Baptist Church
in Wadsworth, OH. It was a wonderful time of fellowship with Pastor Dakota, the
deacons, and the congregation. Their evident passion for missions deeply
encouraged me, and we look forward to partnering together in reaching the
unreached.

We are also thrilled to share that Creekside Community Church in Traverse City, M,
and Cornerstone Baptist Church in Swartz Creek, Ml, have officially taken us on for
support. Thank you for entrusting us to represent you and, more importantly, to serve
our Lord faithfully as we carry the gospel to Nepal.

Earlier this month, my time in Acts 10 left a deep impression on my heart. Cornelius
received a vision. So did Peter. But it wasn’t until Peter spoke the gospel that
Cornelius understood the truth. The angel did not share the message of salvation
—God chose a man to deliver it. This divine pattern repeats throughout Scripture
and history: God uses people like us to proclaim His message. What a sobering
and glorious calling. Let us never forget the privilege and responsibility we have to
obey the Great Commission.

May God already be preparing the “Corneliuses” of Nepal—those whom He is
drawing to Himself—and may we be faithful to walk through the doors He opens to
share Christ with them.

Prayer Requests

As we continue this journey, we ask for your prayers in the following areas:

<5 That our calendar would be filled with the right partners —churches and
individuals who have a heart for missions and a desire to reach Nepal with the
gospel.

. For safety as we travel this month, that God would protect us on the road and
grant us strength for the journey.

<. That our one-time special needs would be fully met, providing the necessary
resources for our ministry.

<5 That we would be an encouragement to every church we visit, inspiring



congregants to be actively involved in God’s mission, whether through prayer, giving,
or going.

Together, as partners in the gospel, may we continue to serve our Lord faithfully.

With gratitude,

Trusting in Christ,

Dr. Kshitiz Sharma Ghimire, D.Min

BBFI Missionaries

4175699403

Serving Christ, proclaiming the gospel in Nepal

KSHITZ SHARMA GHIMIRE
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Who we are?
Kehitzand Brenna

Himani and Ledger
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ONE-TIME SPECIAL NEEDS

GOAL $70K

Visa/Documents Setup Cost Vehicle

70

*Due to high vehicle tax rate in Nepal, vehicles are very expensive

Click here to be our financial partners

Visit our Website
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